

3813 N Santa Fe, Suite 135 Oklahoma City, OK 73118

405-622-2026

Response to Questions Submitted in Response to the Request for Proposals (RFP) for Auditing Services

Date: December 9, 2024

RFP Title: Annual Financial Audit PY24

Dear Respondents,

Thank you for your interest in responding to our Request for Proposals (RFP) for auditing services. Below are the answers to the questions submitted by potential respondents by the December 9, 2024 deadline. We appreciate your inquiries, as they help clarify the RFP requirements.

Question 1: Has the organization been audited since the FY 2022 audit? We could not locate any reporting on the Federal Audit Clearinghouse since that year.

Response 1: Yes, FY 2023 is still in progress.

Question 2: If the organization has been audited since then, can you provide a copy of the most recently completed audit report?

Response 2: Not at this time, the final report has not been given.

Question 3: Can you explain why the prior request for proposals in September of 2024 was cancelled?

Response 3: Guidance was given from the US Department of Labor on how to procure single audit services for five local workforce boards under one fiscal agent. The request for proposal was reissued to reflect their clarifications.

Question 4: What was the audit fee of the most recently completed engagement?

Response 4: \$24,500

Question 5: Is this RFP a result of the prior audit period and all applicable option years expiring or is this RFP being solicited without all option years in the last RFP being exercised?

Response 5: This RFP is a result of all option years expiring.

Question 6: If this is being solicited without all option years being exercised, why is the organization looking to change auditors?

Response 6: Not applicable.

Question 7: Is the current auditor eligible to win a contract through this RFP process?

Response 7: Yes, they are eligible to win a contract through this RFP process.

Thank you for your interest in partnering with the Central Oklahoma Workforce Innovation Board. We look forward to receiving your proposal.

Sincerely,

Ashley Sellers

Chief Executive Officer